

## Sutton Park School Newsletter - 25 Nov. 2020

Ph. 276-4560 Email:office@suttonpark.school.nz

Nga mihi, Malo e lelei, Talofa lava, Kia Orana, Bula, Namaste, Taloha ni, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Sabiadee, Ola, Bonjour, Ni hao, Welcome, Konichi wa, Noa'ia e mauri, Xin chào.

#### Week 7 - Term 4

Warm greetings to you all and welcome to Week 7. It is getting closer and closer to the end of the term and so it will become very busy. We will continue to have a normal school programme till the end of term to minimise the disruption of our children's learning. I have been very impressed with how all students are focused in their learning and the learning that is going on in their practices for the Cultural Extravaganza

next week. We would love to see all the parents next Friday supporting their children. They have been practising hard to be the best that they could be and to be proud of who they are. All our school values will be evident on this evening of cultural celebration.

We were all excited yesterday to see our Principal Mr Esera come into school. He is looking very good and healthy and raring to go.



## Year 7/8 Athletics

Congratulations and well done to our Year 7/8 athletes who represented our school last week. Everyone did their best and we have come out with some athletes who will be representing Sutton Park School at the Auckland Champions of Champions. Thank you Mr Katafono for organising our athletes. The results are as follows:

## Year 7 boys

- o 100m 1st place Liam R11A
- o 200m 1st place Liam R11A
- o 200m 4th place Onosa'i R15
- o Discus 4th place Jubilee R11
- o 800m 2nd place Norris R15
- o 1500m 1st place Norris R15
- o 4 x 100m relay team 3rd place

## Year 7 girls

- o 1500m 3rd place Fisiipeau R11A
- o 800m 2nd place Porzcia R11A
- o 200m 4th Lavinia R8

## Year 8 girls

- o Discus- 2nd place Lesila R9
- $\circ\quad$  Shot put 2nd place Lesila R9

## Year 8 boys

- o 800m 1st place Reuel R11
- 1500m 1st place Sonatane R9
- $\circ~~1500 m$  2nd place Willie R10

Faafetai lava, take care and stay safe,

At leura m

Vaitimu Togi Lemanu, Acting Principal

## Term 4 Dates: please join us when you can.

#### Week 8

Tuesday
Wed.
Dec: BOT meeting 4.30pm
2 Dec: Rumaki whanau hui @ 4pm
Thurs.
Dec: End of Year Reports go home.
Friday
Dec: Cultural Extravaganza @ 4pm

Week 9 Mon.

7 Dec: Community clean-up

Tues. 8 Dec: Whanau Prize Giving for Sia Ua 9am,

Masina Va'aia 12.30pm

Rumaki 9am (in R3); Rumaki Fun Day @

Otahuhu Pools

Sports Awards @ 6pm

Wed. 9 Dec: Year 1-2 Prize Giving @ 9.30am

Year 3-4 Prize Giving @ 12 noon

Thurs. 10 Dec: Year 5-6 Prize Giving @ 9.30am Year 7-8 Prize Giving @ 12 noon

Friday 11 Dec: Whenua Fun Day @ Butterfly Creek

Week 10

Mon. 14 Dec: Aorangi Fun Day @ Mt Albert Pools

Moana Fun Day @ Otahuhu Pools Atea Fun Day @ Panmure Basin Pools

Whenua Picnic at school

Tues. 15 Dec: Year 8 Dinner and Dance

Wed. 16 Dec: Last Day of School 12.30pm finish

## **Lost Property**

The lost property chest is overflowing! Please come and see if your child has lost anything. It is located outside the staffroom.



## **Prize Giving dates**

All prize giving celebrations will be held in our school hall in Week 9. See above for the specific dates and times of when each syndicate and whanau will hold their prize giving.

## **End of Year Syndicate Fundays**

Your child should have come home with a notice about their funday and the cost of the funday. Please read the notice carefully to see what is needed and by when. This is a compulsory event for your child to attend.

## Variety Bike Presentation



Above, left to right: Sangote R6, Timote R6B, Lilly R3 and Nivania R17 were each donated a bike, helmet and a t-shirt from Variety – the Children's Club, at a special presentation at Nga Iwi School yesterday.



# Sutton Park School Newsletter - 25 Nov. 2020

Ph. 276-4560 Email:office@suttonpark.school.nz

## Birthdays this week and next:

25 Nov: Oliver R13B

28 Nov: 'Ana R9A and Pamela 9A 29 Nov: Wivenshalom R15

1 Dec: Meletonga R5

Welcome to our new students: Zacchaeus R17 and Yamina R18



#### Reminder

If you need to collect your child before 3pm, you will need to go to the office and fill out a blue leave slip. Teachers are not allowed to release a child until they see this blue slip. If your child is late, expect a text to be sent advising you of this, unless you have made contact with the school to let us know a reason.

Please let the office know if you have changed your address or contact details.

We have **EFTPOS** available in the school office for any payments you need to make.



## SUMMER SPECIAL

Enrol NOW - 3 months FREE
Enrol by Tuesday 1 December to receive
\$50 Countdown Voucher (1 per family)







## **ENQUIRE NOW**

CALL: 09-270 0263 40 Cleek Road Mangere Auckland 2024

WE ARE PART OF THE SOUTH SCIENCE PROJECT





#### Hot sunny weather

Please parents, from next week onwards, we are asking that your child start wearing their blue bucket hat as the weather is getting very hot and sunny. Either the ones provided by the classroom teacher or one from home. We provide sunscreen lotion when children are outside.

## Tuckshop

The tuckshop is <u>closed</u> until further notice. Please remember to provide your child with lunch, however if it is not possible, there is provision at school for those who need it.

#### **Covid19 Support**

It has been a very challenging time for us all during Covid-19 and as a school we would like to reach out to you all to let you know we are all in this together. Therefore, if you are needing any support with food, school uniform, WINZ entitlements, please email our Awhina team at: <a href="mailto:awhimaiawhiatu@suttonpark.school.nz">awhimaiawhiatu@suttonpark.school.nz</a> or alternatively you can send a text to 021-02625696.

## **Breakaway Holiday Programme**

Moana-Nui-a Kiwa Pool and Leisure Centre have a free 2-week holiday programme for 11-17 year old students, running from Mon 11 January – Friday 22 January 2021.

To enrol, please collect a form from the school office and check the noticeboard for more details or contact:

## Ita Tanielu, Recreation Attendant

Ph: 09 261 8040 | DDI: 09 261 8041 EMAIL: ita.tanielu@aklc.govt.nz

#### **Enrolments for 2021**

This is now open so if you want to enrol your child for next year, please come into the office to pick up an enrolment pack. A reminder to everyone enrolling your child that you must be 'in zone'. For 'out of zone' enrolments you will need to book an appointment with the Principal.

### Extravaganza 2020

We will be having our Cultural Extravaganza on Friday 4 Dec., starting 4pm. This is a big event where we showcase the different cultures and their traditional dances. Have this date in your calendar to come and support our school. A reminder also, if you would like to have a stall on this day, you will need to book at the office. It is \$25.00 to book a space.

#### Classes for 2021

Your child has been assigned a class for next year. If you would like to change the class, you will need to book an appointment with Mrs Tuaopepe (Years 1-4) or Mr Lemanu (Years 5-8). We may agree to change the room once we get an explanation, otherwise they will remain in the assigned classroom.

#### Y 5&6 Athletics

Even though it was a wet, cold day, yesterday, a busload of Y5 & 6 students went to Mt Smart to compete in the MOSA athletics. *Below: Tiana R12 and Patrima R16 line up ready to race in the Year 6 Girls 800 m.* 





# Sutton Park School Newsletter – 25 Nov. 2020

Ph. 276-4560 Email:office@suttonpark.school.nz